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M E D I A  A D V I S O R Y  
 
Date/Time:  June 25, 2021, at about 8:15 p.m.      
Incident: 2021-986667 

Location:  48th Street and Broadway Road 
Victim: 15-year-old Graciela Molina, Deceased 
 
 

 
Homicide Investigation 

 
We have an important update in this case.  The Phoenix Police Department will be hosting a press conference 
today at our headquarters, at 11:30 a.m.  Executive Assistant Chief Michael Kurtenbach will speak about the 
case, and then I will be available to answer questions afterwards. 
 
 
On June 25, 2021, at about 8:15 p.m., Phoenix Police responded to a shooting call in the area of 48th Street 
and Broadway Road.  Officers located a juvenile female with an apparent gunshot wound.  She was 
transported to a local hospital in critical condition, and later pronounced deceased. 
 
The victim was inside her home during the shooting, and the bullet came from outside.  There is no suspect 
information at this time.  Anyone with information on this incident is urged to call the Phoenix Police 
Department at 602-262-6141.  If you wish to remain anonymous, you can leave a tip for Silent Witness at 480-
WITNESS or 480-TESTIGO for Spanish. 
 
The victim has been identified as 15-year-old Graciela Molina. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact:  Andy Williams, Public Information Sergeant 
  Phoenix Police Department 
  Public Affairs Bureau 
  Andrew.williams@phoenix.gov 


